January 6, 1941

My dear Ford,

I am sending the record of the Srapping for the pericd Decegber
30 - January 5. I thought 1t might be better to give the record
of sach trap separately. The other day we moved three of them to
the end of the woodland pateoh, but I have not found any plaoces
whieh look better for Migrotus. I do not belleve that we have
painted the whole looal population, but rather that the doors
are often shut bafore the new-ogomer ventures intoc the trap.
Also, quite often traps found open have been in faot ralded.

1 am looking forward immensely to your visits. Your suggestion
of sending a card in advance will be entirely convenlent.

Yours eincerely,



